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I begin my writing this month on a sad note. Queen Elizabeth ll passed away on September 8th in her Platinum Jubilee year after a lifetime serving her country and Commonwealth. This year has been one of great celebration to mark the Queen’s 70 years reign and although she was too frail to attend all the events, she did surprise and thrill us all with her Paddington Bear sketch. In this, she demonstrated her sense of fun, acting ability and her wonderful sense of comic timing all with a twinkle in her eyes. What a truly marvelous lady she was.  We owe her a huge debt of thanks. We wish King Charles and Queen Consort Camilla a long and happy reign. 
Our visit this year was a tour and wine tasting at Nutbourne Vineyard. Although the weather had been exceptionally wet, the rain held off for the duration of our visit and walk around the estate. Here, Robin our guide talked about the different grapes, their pruning and picking. Then we were taken into the large buildings where we were shown what happens to the grapes once picked and how they are transformed into the delicious wines we given to taste. Robin explained how to taste wine – swirling in the glass and smelling first….something many of us had never done before! When Nutbourne Vineyard  was first planted in the late 1970s, there were only about 40 vineyards nationwide. Now there are nearly 800!  This visit was a most interesting one as well as very informative. A fun learning experience! 
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Jean Wright our secretary, has compiled a booklet “The Platinum Jubilee” which contains memories and photographs of Queen Elizabeth’s Coronation in 1953 and which we officially launched at the Summer Social. Beautifully compiled and researched with stunning photography, the booklet is on sale for £4 a copy. Our members were extremely impressed with the amount of work that had gone into the making of the booklet as well as the quality and received much praise and admiration. If you wish to buy a copy, please contact Gina or Derek Larcombe on 740048. 
See below for details of our next meeting in October when we welcome John Lytton and when subscriptions will be due too. The cost remains the same - £10 for the year.
Programme for 2022
Thursday October 20th 7.30pm: Wilfred Scawen Blunt. John Lytton will talk about the life of his great grandfather Wilfrid Scawen Blunt, poet, activist, traveller and breeder of Arabian horses, 100 years on from his death in September 1922. Andrew Hall.
Thursday December 1st: AGM. Michelle King will talk about Sussex traditional Food
2023
Thursday February 2nd.   Ian Currie to speak on ‘Droughts, Deluges and Dust Devils’ - 350 years of SE weather. Ian is a former weatherman and lives locally. Andrew Hall.
Thursday June 22nd. Summer Social. “The Old Vicarage. Hosted by Lucy and Colin West.
Thursday November 30th. AGM

Secretary Jean Wright - shipley.history.secretary@gmail.com Tel: 01403 741986
You can find Shipley History Society on the Shipley Parish Council website
www.shipleyparishcouncil.org.uk then follow the Sports and Recreation link.
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